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CLRC Preservation Committee
April 8, 2008

CLRC Offices

Present: Kathy Corcoran, MWPAI; Colleen Kehoe-Robinson, MVCC, David Stokoe, Syracuse U.; and Susan Hughes, CLRC

Absent:  Joanne McHugh, Utica College; Andy Kitzmann, Erie Canal Museum; Merle VonWettberg, Colgate

1.
Chair: Kathy Corcoran

· Meeting convened at 10:00 a.m.

2. Recorder:  Susan Hughes

3.
Minutes of June 18 2007 – Approved.  Colleen, moved; David, seconded.

4. Old business

· Susan announced that Merle VonWettberg, Colgate University Library will be rejoining the committee, although she was unable to attend toady’s meeting.  Susan will forward the minutes to her.

· Susan announced several upcoming workshops: Archives 911, MARC for Historical Records, ID and Care of Photographs, The Basics of Archives and the next College/University Archives Roundtable.  Information is available for all of these on the CLRC website.  Also, the ID and Care of Photographs workshop CLRC is hosting for the State Library is full and there is a waiting list.  This is good for CLRC as it speaks well for our ability to attract registrants for these workshops, and hopefully the State Library will continue to send them to us.  

· This year is the 20th anniversary of the DHP and the DHP committee will be holding a celebration on October 23 at the Chittenango Landing Canal Boat Museum.  All historical repositories will be invited, so committee members will receive more information on this as the date gets closer.  

· Discussion followed on the NEDCC’s online disaster planning site called dPlan (www.dplan.org).  Susan is using this to update the CLRC plan in place of using In the Face of Disaster.  Susan requested committee members look at the demonstration of dPlan on the site and discuss its pros and cons at the next meeting; she is interested in gathering feedback.  Kathy asked is the forms from In the Face of Disaster could be converted to “fill in the blank” or RTF to facilitate completion.  Susan will look into how to do this.   

· CLRC has not yet heard about the status of our Conservation/Preservation Grant on Environmental Monitoring, and does not expect to hear about it until the state budget is passed.  In the meantime, Susan will send out a second project memo to all participants letting them know this.  Discussion followed on possible committee projects if the grant is not funded.  Suggested were:

· Workshop on dealing with donors – what to do when someone wants to donate an item sorely in need of conservation or in very poor condition – PR, donor handling, need for clear policy on disposal, ethics policy, health hazards, etc. David will discuss with Peter the possibility of a workshop on mold and other conservation issues to look at when deciding to accept a donation; Andy previously stated he was willing to lead a session on PR and how to handle donors to avoid bad feelings.  

· Colleen suggested bookmarks to be handed out at member libraries that contain some time of preservation information and could “advertise” the Preservation Committee.  She noted that informative bookmarks are very popular at her library.  Discussion followed and the committee concluded that a series using the theme of caring for/preserving family/personal collections would be of interest to staff and the general public.  Three or four topic (e.g. papers/books, photos, textiles, etc.) could be used with different illustrations on each and very brief information with a website reference for more information.  Susan suggested the Library of Congress and National Archives sites that have this type of information geared to the general public.  We would also include info on the Preservation Committee (such as, “courtesy of the CLRC Preservation Committee”, etc.).  Possible funding could come from the Delmas Foundation, which funded the calendar project.  Susan will investigate prices for the next meeting.  

5. New Business

· Information on new publications in the LARC, CoSA statement on working with Online Content Providers, synchrotron light, and storage guidelines for CDs and DVDS was distributed.

· Susan the CLRC’s possible digitization project. 

6. Next Meeting:  June 3, 10-12 at CLRC (tentative); Susan will contact those
           not in attendance to see if June 4 would be a better date.  Committee
           members present will keep both dates open for now.

7. Meeting adjourned at 11:45 AM.  
Action Items:
Everyone - review dPlan (www.dplan.org) for discussion at next meeting.

Susan – investigate RTF version of forms for In the Face of Disaster.

- project memo 2 to Environmental Monitoring project participants. 

- pricing for bookmarks.  







